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COUNCIL CORRESPONDENCE UPDATE TO SEPTEMBER 13, 2023 (8:30 a.m.) 

Correspondence 
(1) September 6, 2023, regarding “Hugo Ray Park”
(2) September 6, 2023, regarding “ATTN Legislative Services: Recording of

Council Meeting July 25, 2022”
(3) September 6, 2023, regarding “Position of Honour - Displaying 3 Flags in the

Council Meeting Room”
(4) September 6, 2023, regarding “Serious traffic accidents due to marijuana use

rise after legalization, study finds | CNN”
(5) September 7, 2023, regarding “Cressey building: Excessive lighting on

Bellevue and 23rd”
(6) September 7, 2023, regarding “8. Phased Recycling Program (File: 2150-01)”
(7) 2 submissions, September 7, 2023, regarding Cypress Village Area

Development Plan
(8) 4 submissions, September 7-10, 2023, regarding Ambleside Local Area Plan
(9) September 10, 2023, regarding “Agenda Item 6 - Council Mtg

September 11, 2023” (Proposed Development Cost Charges Waiver Bylaw –
950 and 970 22nd Street)

(10) 2 submissions, September 10 and 11, 2023, regarding Wildfire Preparedness
(11) C. Peters, September 11, 2023, regarding “UBCM- my booth is 623- an Anti

Human Trafficking Initiative- please visit”
(12) September 12, 2023, regarding “Fw: West Van, Public Realm Refuse Fees”
(13) September 12, 2023, regarding “Complain”
Correspondence from Other Governments and Government Agencies
(14) P. Weiler, M.P. (West Vancouver-Sunshine Coast-Sea to Sky Country),

September 12, 2023, regarding “You’re Invited to MP Patrick Weiler’s
Community BBQ” (September 17, 2023)

Responses to Correspondence 
(15) Manager of Legislative Operations/Deputy Corporate Officer,

September 7, 2023, response regarding “ATTN Legislative Services:
Recording of Council Meeting July 25, 2022”

(16) Acting Senior Manager of Community Services, September 11, 2023, response
regarding “Opinion: The Sunbelt was the retirement destination of choice.
That was before climate change | CNN”
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From:
Sent: Wednesday, September 6, 2023 1:17 PM
To: correspondence
Subject: Hugo Ray Park

CAUTION: This email originated from outside the organizaƟon from email address . Do not click links or 
open aƩachments unless you validate the sender and know the content is safe. If you believe this e‐mail is suspicious, 
please report it to IT by marking it as SPAM. 

Dear Mayor and Council, 

 My name is . I have lived on the North Shore 
my enƟre life.  
I have .  
About a year ago I started walking my dog's at Hugo Ray Park because of the safe locaƟon of the park with tree's 
 on three sides and a dead end street on the front of the park. I usually walk my girls 

, 
 and someƟmes . I never walk them on the fields if they are being used which they never are Monday to 
Friday between 8am and 3pm. 
 The only people I see using the park during those hours are people walking their dogs or city parks staff. I have never 
had any problems 
 or negaƟve comments from anyone. The city staff have always been very polite and seemed to enjoy seeing and playing 
with my dog's.  
I just had one comment from one of the park workers asking me to use field two because its not a good field so I said 
sure no problem.  
So to my surprise I received a leƩer and two Ɵckets for a total of $300 from the city bylaw officer last Friday. 
 I was shocked to receive this leƩer because I never ever saw a bylaw officer at Hugo Ray Park, and all interacƟons with 
everyone at the park had been posiƟve. 
I called the bylaw officer MR. Fodor September 1st to ask him why I received the two Ɵckets, he was very nice and he 
rescinded the Ɵckets aŌer I spoke to him. 
These were the points that I menƟoned to him. 
1) First never saw a bylaw person
2) Where is there a sign?
3) All of the city parks staff liked the interacƟons with my dogs
4) I menƟoned that police have their dogs there, he said they where

exempt. Which is fine but I said the police never said I couldn't have my dogs there.
5) I asked the manager of the cricket club if he had a problem with dogs on the field 
   he said not at all if|I picked up my dog poo which I always do. And the club has a water bowl 
   for the dogs. 
6) When the bathroom renovaƟons where going on there was a sign on the door saying something about using

the temporary bathroom. I called the project manager to ask him where it was, he was surprised to hear
it was never delivered. I explained to him I like to wash my hands aŌer picking up the dog poo, again
he was very nice about everything and he also never said anything about dogs on the fields.

So my quesƟon is what's the point of having a very large park if no one uses it from 8am to 3pm
Monday to Friday? I see 4 or 5 elderly local people walking their dogs into the park every morning,
are you going to tell them they have to leave their neighborhood to walk their dogs?
And the people that do use it are people walking their dogs aren't supposed to, its ridiculous!
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From:
Sent: Wednesday, September 6, 2023 8:15 PM
To: correspondence
Subject: Serious traffic accidents due to marijuana use rise after legalization, study finds | CNN

CAUTION: This email originated from outside the organizaƟon from email address . Do not click 
links or open aƩachments unless you validate the sender and know the content is safe. If you believe this e‐mail is 
suspicious, please report it to IT by marking it as SPAM. 

Hoping someone is keeping up to date on this. Sounds like quite the burden on an already overwhelmed system. 

hƩps://www.cnn.com/2023/09/06/health/marijuana‐traffic‐accidents‐wellness/index.html 

Warmly, 

West Vancouver 

“Inclusion without proper support is exclusion.” ‐ Anonymous 
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Located on the traditional, ancestral, and unceded territories of the xʷməθkʷəyə̓m (Musqueam), 
Sḵwx̱wú7mesh (Squamish), and Səl ຈilwətaʔɬ (Tsleil‐Waututh) nations 
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West Vancouver, BC 

September 10, 2023 

Dear West Vancouver Mayor and Council: 

I am writing to you today regarding the exciting Ambleside Local Area Plan (LAP) which you will be 
considering at your Council meeting of September 11, 2023.  

I am a resident of West Vancouver, and a member of St. Stephen’s Anglican Church, and the St. 
Stephen’s property is in the Ambleside Local Area. I write in full support of the Draft LAP.  

St. Stephen’s has been a part of the West Vancouver Community for over 110 years, and we are 
looking forward to an exciting future as a congregation, which we are hoping will include 
redevelopment of our church property to support larger community needs and our congregation going 
forward. The proposed Ambleside LAP you will be considering on September 11 allows for the church 
property to be redeveloped and, more importantly, allows the church to stay in the community.  

I have been a resident of West Vancouver for . Finding a 
faith community in West Vancouver (WV) has been critical to my settling in and getting to know the 
wonderful community of WV. As a result of being part of the congregation of WV, I have learned about 
and attended musical events by the WV Youth Band, and I have supported seniors living in the local 
community. The church building is a hub of community activity, hosting a daycare, programs for new 
parents, and support groups such as AA.  I can’t imagine a community like West Vancouver not having 
thriving faith communities in their midst.  

The redevelopment of the church property will allow for a building with longevity, to serve as a 
worship space for our faith community, and also to provide space for wider community uses and new 
rental housing. The reality is that St. Stephen’s is facing a difficult situation with our current aging 
church building which is in need of costly repairs, seismic updating and maintenance, and our 
congregation cannot afford this on our own. Redevelopment of the property would be a community-
focused solution for the church.  

To ensure these resources are available to others for decades to come, I support staff in their 
recommendation to move this plan forward to a public hearing in October and particularly the 
allowance of a density of 2.75 when rental housing and community use are provided for the St. 
Stephen’s property. 

Thank you very much for taking the time to read this. I am hoping you will vote in favour of moving the 
draft Ambleside LAP forward, and the important parts that it contains for St. Stephen’s.   

Yours Sincerely, 
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governments?  DWV future infrastructure needs will continue to increase with a continued growth in 
population. 

4. Perhaps Council should not be so confident in Kiwanis North Shore Housing.  In the Sept 6 edition of
the NSN, Kiwanis North Shore Housing is still advertising below market rental suites for independent
senior age 60+.  How long have these been on the market and still not rented?   I hope Mayor an Council
will remember that the Lynn Valley project was for seniors 65+, and that KNSH could not rent the below
market rental suites asking NV Council to lower the age. Below market housing suites still not rented
(one bedroom @$1570 per month, 579 sq ft). Does this place doubt on KNSH decision making?  It does
for me. Is there really a demand at the rental price the Gordon Avenue suites will command ‐ or is it part
of the myth?

5. Paying for subsidized housing is not a municipal responsibility.  No one should feel guilty about
opposing this request as the below market rental suites are already, by some definition, subsidized.

6. The planning proposal concludes that because KNSH is an eligible development, it should be
approved.  There is absolutely no correlation between eligibility and approval.  Many other factors must
be considered.

If KNSH cannot proceed with this project and present rentable below market housing, without taxpayers 
subsidizing the project, then perhaps the project needs to be be re‐negotiated? 

Please vote to decline the DCC subsidy to Kiwanis North Shore Housing on the Gordon Avenue 
Development by rejecting the proposal. 

With hope for the future, 

West Van  
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From:
Sent: Sunday, September 10, 2023 10:55 PM
To: correspondence
Subject: CBC News : B.C.'s wildfire crisis arrived decades earlier than experts forecast

CAUTION: This email originated from outside the organizaƟon from email address  . Do not click 
links or open aƩachments unless you validate the sender and know the content is safe. If you believe this e‐mail is 
suspicious, please report it to IT by marking it as SPAM. 

Hoping the powers that be are listening and acƟng… 

hƩps://www.cbc.ca/news/canada/briƟsh‐columbia/bc‐wildfires‐climate‐2023‐1.6962307 

Warmly, 

West Van  

“Inclusion without proper support is exclusion.” ‐ Anonymous 
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From:
Sent: Monday, September 11, 2023 9:10 AM
To: correspondence
Subject: CBC News : fast fires

CAUTION: This email originated from outside the organizaƟon from email address . Do not click 
links or open aƩachments unless you validate the sender and know the content is safe. If you believe this e‐mail is 
suspicious, please report it to IT by marking it as SPAM. 

hƩps://www.cbc.ca/newsinteracƟves/features/Fast‐fires 

Hoping we are planning for the future with controlled burns as recommended by the experts.  

Warmly, 

West Van  

“Inclusion without proper support is exclusion.” ‐ Anonymous 
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From:
Sent: Tuesday, September 12, 2023 1:25 AM
To: correspondence
Subject: Fw: West Van, Public Realm Refuse Fees
Attachments: E880A7F0-F36D-4769-813A-A418DA35ACCD.jpeg; 

A6AE1010-9D1E-4A36-91A7-740B42CAA6BE.png

CAUTION: This email originated from outside the organization from email address . Do not click 
links or open attachments unless you validate the sender and know the content is safe. If you believe this e-mail is 
suspicious, please report it to IT by marking it as SPAM. 

Subject: West Van, Public Realm Refuse Fees 

Sept 12, 2023 

Dear Mayor and Council 

A few years back, the district of West Vancouver 
added a new fee to our quarterly utility bills: the Public Realm Refuse Fee. About a year ago you added $4.63 to to each 
bill to fund $191,000 for Phase 1 for the “Parks Recycling Program.” And now you want to add another $7.32 in 2024 to 
each quarterly utility bill, for every household in West Van, to fund your Phase 2 Parks Recycling Program. 

According to the District of West Vancouver, residents here 
already divert more than 75% of their waste from landfills by recycling and composting. 

Here is a recent pic we took. Please notice in the background the three new recycling program containers, quite visible, 
and a mere 45 feet away from the newspaper box in front of the CIBC that has been stuffed full of garbage, coffee cups a
nd bags of dog waste for over 6 months. People would rather put their garbage and recyclables 
in a newspaper box, than walk 45’ across the street to use your new, and only growing in $$$, 
recycling and garbage container program. We were already paying a Public Realm Refuse fee, so why has no one from th
e district collected this overflowing garbage and dog feces mess from the paper box, when it has noticeably been there f
or more than 6 months! Just a few blocks immediately south on 17th St. from your newly renovated WV Municipal Hall, 
and on what you proudly refer to in your Local Area Plan as a “Festival Street.” 

Stop wasting taxpayers money, in a time of rising interest rates and inflation! 

West Vancouver, BC 
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From:
Sent: Tuesday, September 12, 2023 12:20 PM
To: correspondence; Info; Mark Sager
Subject: Complain

CAUTION: This email originated from outside the organization from email address . Do not click 
links or open attachments unless you validate the sender and know the content is safe. If you believe this e-mail is 
suspicious, please report it to IT by marking it as SPAM. 

Dear Sir/Madam, 

I am writing to express my deep concern and disappointment. I believe that the actions taken by the District were not 
only unjust but also raise issues of privacy, equality, and discrimination. 

Firstly, I was surprised to learn that the District had conducted an examination of my property without my permission. 
This invasion of my privacy is a clear violation of my rights as a homeowner. I believe that any examination of my 
property should have been carried out with my consent and in a transparent manner. 
Furthermore, I must bring to your attention the fact that the District of West Vancouver has failed to address issues of 
concern promptly in the past. Specifically, during  you severely damaged  and I had to leave to 
rectify so I can fix it as before . This negligence on the part of the District adds to my frustration and erodes my trust in 
the ability of local authorities to fulfill their responsibilities. 
I also want to address the issue of potential discrimination and racism in the actions of my neighbors. It has come to my 
attention that some of my neighbors are pressuring me to cut my trees to improve their view of the ocean. While I 
understand the importance of community and cooperation, it is essential to recognize that forcing me to make changes 
to my property based solely on their preferences is discriminatory and unfair. Such actions are a clear disregard for the 
rights of property owners and may constitute discrimination against people of color, like myself. 
I kindly request that the District of West Vancouver conducts a thorough investigation into these matters, ensuring that 
my rights as a homeowner and as an individual are protected. I believe in the principles of fairness, equality, and the 
right to enjoy one's property without undue interference. 
I look forward to hearing from you promptly regarding this issue and hope that we can resolve these concerns amicably 
and in a manner that upholds the values of justice and equality 

 West Vancouver 

Sincerely, 

s. 22(1)
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Mahssa Beattie

From: Patrick Weiler MP <patrick.weiler@parl.gc.ca>
Sent: Tuesday, September 12, 2023 7:45 PM
To: correspondence
Subject: You’re Invited to MP Patrick Weiler’s Community BBQ 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside the organization from email address bounce_9b9d3c8a-df51-ee11-9937-
00224832e811_prod@bounce.myngp.com. Do not click links or open attachments unless you validate the sender and know the 
content is safe. If you believe this e-mail is suspicious, please report it to IT by marking it as SPAM. 

Dear Mayor and Council, 

Join me on Sunday, September 17 at Horseshoe Bay Park from 11:00am-2:00pm for an 
End of Summer Community BBQ. Food and refreshments will be served. 

This is a great opportunity to get to know your neighbours and fellow constituents, and 
connect with me in-person to chat about our riding and what you’d like me to focus on as we 
gear up for the return of the parliamentary session. 

Please register by reply email or emailing Patrick.Weiler@parl.gc.ca 

We look forward to seeing you there! 

(14)



Office of Patrick Weiler MP 

6367 Bruce St 

West Vancouver, BC V7W 2G5 

Canada

If you believe you received this message in error or wish to no longer receive email from us, please unsubscribe.
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From: Pascal Cuk
Sent: Thursday, September 7, 2023 10:28 AM
To:
Cc: correspondence
Subject: RE: ATTN Legislative Services: Recording of Council Meeting July 25, 2022

Good morning, and thanks for your email (aƩached for reference). 

To view the recording of the July 25, 2022 regular Council meeƟng please visit our website at: 
hƩps://westvancouver.ca/government‐administraƟon/mayor‐council/council‐videos 

From that page you’ll have to navigate to the appropriate month and date (using the calendar tool). Depending on the 
soŌware you use you may then be able to download a copy of the video to your own device. 

Failing that, you could obtain a DVD copy of the recording from staff in my department (LegislaƟve OperaƟons). The 
District’s Fees & Charges bylaw requires that we charge $15.35 for such a copy. Please feel free to follow up with me 
directly should you wish to obtain such a copy or discuss the maƩer further. 

Thanks again, 
Pascal Cuk he / him / his 

Manager, Legislative Operations / Deputy Corporate Officer  |  District of West Vancouver 
t: 604‐925‐7049 |  westvancouver.ca 

We acknowledge that we are on the traditional, ancestral and unceded territory of the Sḵwx ̱wú7mesh Úxwumixw (Squamish Nation), səl โílwətaʔɬ (Tsleil‐Waututh 
Nation), and xʷməθkʷəy̓əm (Musqueam Nation). We recognize and respect them as nations in this territory, as well as their historic connection to the lands and 
waters around us since time immemorial. 

This email and any files transmitted with it are considered confidential and are intended solely for the use of the individual or entity to whom they are intended. If 
you are not the intended recipient or the person responsible for delivering the email to the intended recipient, be advised that you have received this email in error 
and that any use, dissemination, forwarding, printing or copying of this email is strictly prohibited. If you have received this email in error, please notify the sender 
immediately and delete all copies of this email and attachment(s). Thank you. 
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From: 

Sent 
To: 

Subject: 

s 22(1) 

Wednesday, September 6, 2023 3:38 PM 
correspondence 

XO) 
\\4.\ 

ATTN Legislative Services: Recording of Council Meeting July 25, 2022 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside the organization from email address�. Do not dick links or open 
attachments unless you validate the sender and know the content is safe. If you � suspicious, please report it to 
IT by marking it as SPAM.

I am having trouble downloading the Council Meeting of July 25, 2022, last 

year. Would you please send me a download by return to this email address. 

Thank you 

enc 
s 22(1) 

West Vancouver 

llfff 
s 22(1) 



 B

From: Alison Gelz
Sent: Monday, September 11, 2023 1:08 PM
To:
Cc: correspondence
Subject: Response to Opinion: The Sunbelt was the retirement destination of choice. That was 

before climate change 

Good aŌernoon , 

Thank you for your inquiry regarding what the District is doing to prepare for the accelerated pace of climate change 
warming and plans for seniors specific needs.  

Tackling climate change requires a range of acƟons and the District has implemented a number of iniƟaƟves and 
collaborates with other organizaƟons to help seniors be beƩer prepared. Some of the more recent iniƟaƟves related to 
climate change and seniors’ are provided below.   

1. The District works directly with North Shore Emergency Management (NSEM) and uses the West Vancouver
Community Centre and Seniors’ AcƟvity Centre faciliƟes as cooling and warming staƟons during extreme heat
and cold weather events.

2. The District secured a BC Healthy CommuniƟes grant in partnership with the City of North Vancouver, District of
North Vancouver, Lionsview Seniors Planning Society, and Silver Harbour Seniors’ Society to support seniors with 
emergency preparedness.

3. The West Vancouver Community Centre offers a Shower Program, which hands out care kits to users who are in
need or may be homeless during extreme weather seasons.

4. Seniors’ Outreach and Access Services works closely with the Lookout Shelter, North Shore Neighbourhood
House, and West Vancouver Fire Services to acƟvely check on our vulnerable community members.

5. The Seniors’ AcƟvity Centre offers a Snow Angels Program in the winter months, where a volunteers clear snow
for elders in the community.

6. Seniors’ AcƟvity Centre staff aƩend monthly focus groups to discuss issues such as emergency iniƟaƟves and
support for seniors on the North Shore.

7. The Seniors’ AcƟvity Centre café has eliminated plasƟc straws, plasƟc cutlery, and plasƟc bags.

I hope you find this informaƟon helpful. Please let me know if you have any further quesƟons. 

Thank you, 

Alison  

Alison Gelz (she, her, hers)
Acting Senior Manager of Community Services | District of West Vancouver
d: 604-925-7244  | c: 604-317-4428 |  westvancouver.ca 
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We acknowledge that we are on the traditional, ancestral and unceded territory of the Squamish Nation, Tsleil-Waututh Nation and Musqueam Nation. 
We recognize and respect them as nations in this territory, as well as their historic connection to the lands and waters around us since time immemorial. 
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